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CITY OF WESTMINSTER
SCHOOLS’ FORUM 26th MARCH 2018
REPORT BY DIRECTOR OF OPERATIONS AND PROGRAMMES

FALLING ROLLS FUND 2018/19
	Purpose of the report

This report informs Schools’ Forum of the application of the Falling Rolls Fund for 2018/19. Schools’ Forum are advised to consider and agree the recommendations.
FOR DECISION


1 RECOMMENDATIONS
1.1 Schools’ forum is recommended to comment on this report and approve or consider:

· The contents of Appendix A;

· The two schools highlighted as approved;

· Whether Hallfield should be funded or not;
· The funding of the 3 schools shall be considered at the June 2018 meeting.
2 INTRODUCTION
2.1 Schools’ Forum 29 January 2018 considered the falling roll’s fund for further examination at a working party and application process from school’s concerned. Officers have received 3 submissions from 6 schools. It is important to outline that this is a funding stream for falling rolls and decisions can be made, provided the criteria are met, and reported to a later schools’ forum under budget monitoring.
2.2 ESFA have advised that falling rolls funding should only be granted where schools will revert back to original numbers for the schools within 3 years. Westminster’s own processes were previously that funding should relate to the fall in roll numbers between two years and over and above 5%. ESFA are also reviewing growth and falling rolls and are likely to report back in 2019/20.
3 FALLING ROLLS
3.1 Appendix A reports on the updated position on receipt and approval of falling rolls funding.
3.2 The revised criteria for the falling rolls fund for 2018/19 is:
· Schools must meet the OFSTED criteria of good or outstanding to qualify.

· Schools that have reductions of greater than 5% may qualify.

· All schools with less than 5% reduction do not qualify.

· Schools with reductions greater than 5% will be funded at their number reductions below 5%.

· Funding will be pegged at the AWPU rate for each sector.

· Schools Forum capping at 80% funding (Changed).
· Suggestion to exclude former bulge classes from falling rolls (Change). Note. WCC have always used NOR changes.

· All Schools that receive funding will be required to submit a final case by 9th March 2018 supporting the use of the funding in the following year. This includes examination of balances, whether schools need the additional funding and what actions they are taking to restructure and deal with the reducing numbers of pupils.

3.3 Burdett-Coutts and Our Lady of Dolours have reported balances of £140k and £43k respectively and business cases indicating that they require support, and agreeing to work with the Director of Schools.

3.4 Hallfield have reported balances of £274k and have referred to previous decisions on falling rolls. There should be a discussion and decision on Westminster’s own falling rolls for this case.
3.5 Whilst 3 schools have not submitted a case, these can be submitted when schools are preparing their budgets for consideration at a later date. We will follow up with the schools directly.
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